SOUTHWARK DIOCESAN REGISTRY
Marriage Act 1949

Notice is hereby given that the Licence for the
publication of Banns and the solemnisation of Marriages
at the Church of St Peter, Lee, in the Parish of, The Good
Shepherd with St Peter, Lee, within the Diocese of
Southwark, has been revoked by the Bishop of
Woolwich with effect from the 23rd day of October
2024.
The Parish of The Good Shepherd with St Peter’s, Lee,
is pleased to report that it is in the process of focusing its
regular statutory services at, The Good Shepherd Church
in Handen Road and developing its social action at what
will be known as St Peter’s Hall, Eltham Road. St Peter’s
will continue to be used for prayer, worship and other
church activities, at the same time hosting the Helping
Hands Food Bank, AA and Lee Green Lives (a commu-
nity charity previously housed at Lee Green). The Hall
will continue to be made available for private letting but
we also hope to develop community activities further.
In this context the licence for marriages has been
revoked and the above first paragraph published in the
London Gazette. There have been no marriages at St
Peter’s for over a decade and the Parish continues to wel-
come wedding enquiries for The Good Shepherd.



